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CHARITY PIGEON RACE  ï SEPTEMBER 9TH   
        By Charlie Klipsch (Proud Father, Homing Pigeoner, Etc.) 

 

What a day to remember!  The weather was gorgeous, the people were great, 

the birds raced home and the donations were beyond expectations.  Who 

could ask for anything more??!!  

 

The volunteers showed up at about 8:30 a.m. and had everything set up by 

the time the people started arriving.  The hot dogs were being prepared with 

chips and drinks, donated by the Mount Pleasant Homing Pigeon Club.  

After everything was counted, we served 80 hot dogs, 75 bags of chips and 8 gallons of lemonade, ice tea and water. 

 

I started talking about 10:00 a.m. by acknowledging the many Sponsors and Benefactors and Contributors, when a 

phone call came from the liberator, Kevin Sweeney, who was calling to say the weather was good to go and we 

should release. 

 

A countdown of 5, 4, 3, 2, 1 was initiated, and the pigeons were released at 10:04 a.m. from the parking lot outside 

of St. Clair, Missouri. 

 

During the pigeonsô flight home, I talked a little bit about the evolution of pigeons from the days of Noah till today 

when they fly 600 miles in a single day.  This hobby is a backyard sport for anybody wishing to pursue it.  As I was 

talking and demonstrating the use of a dropper pigeon (one that is used to entice the group to land), 25 pigeons 

arrived at about 1500 feet in the air travelling at a rate of about 50 mph. 

 

They circled the pigeon loft several times (to make sure there wasnôt any type of threat) before they landed.  Within 

10 seconds after landing, 22 pigeons went in and 3 more a few seconds later. 

 

After a brief intermission, the awards (Wal-Mart Gift Cards) were announced to the winners.  Some happy faces and 

not-so-happy faces were to be seen in the more than 65 people that were in attendance. 

 

(Continued with pictures on the next page) 
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Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment opportunities 

to persons with developmental disabilities and to persons with other disabilities who are 

18 years or older. 
Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons who are 

disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To teach and to train 

persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To enhance self-worth and 
dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-quality business service through 

packaging, light assembly and commercial mailings  Ê To operate the center in a 

professional, fiscally responsible manner  Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


Mr. Rob Libera was introduced and said a few words about Lafayette and what the workshop represents.  Mr. Dan 

Tuggle (President of the North West Jefferson County Chamber of Commerce) came forward and teased Joyce 

about her future and what might happen next year. 

 

After everything is said and done, everybody had a good time, and we are extremely grateful for the generosity and 

warmth that was shown.  All the checks and cash and gift cards are not fully counted yet.  However, it is estimated 

that over $3,500 was donated to Lafayette Industries for this event. 

 
 

 

THE 

 

KLIPSCH  

 

CLAN  
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Editorial note:   What Mr. Klipsch didnôt say in his article is that this whole Pigeon Race fundraiser was his idea.  

The Development Department has a DIY fundraiser sheet that lists different ideas for a fundraiser.  These ñDo It 

Yourselfò fundraiser ideas are ones that folks can use to put together an event where the proceeds are donated to 

Lafayette.  He received help from Alesia Roccia, our Director of Development, but basically he put the whole thing 

together, and was the guiding hand behind it all.  He said the other day he hated to see it end.  He had lots of fun 

planning it, and the experience was a great one for him.  We asked him to do an article for us, and boy, did he do 

one.  Great job, sir.  We wanted to use his enthusiasm to help encourage others to think about doing a DIY 

fundraiser themselves.  We thank the Klipsch family and whole homing pigeon community for what they did for 

Lafayette, and we deeply appreciate it.  Rob and Mr. Klipsch were talking earlier in the month, and they were 

already brainstorming about next year.  What a pair ï but the ideas flew and they were good ones.  Charlie ï Thanks 

again for everything you did for Lafayette, and we look forward to the next outing with your birds.  Rob said that my 

bird had a caneé. He was reminded by me that at least it was a respectable showing, far better than my dormant 

mouse.  The bird wasnôt first in the grouping of birds, but at least it didnôt come in trailing every other arrival either.  

A few pictures from the day of the event are below. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



ST. JOHNôS CHRISTMAS PARTY ï  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 3RD 

1:00 P.M. ï 3:00 P.M. 
 

ST. JOHNôS EVANGELICAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

11333 ST. JOHNôS RD. Ê MEHLVILLE, MO   63123  
 

DIRECTIONS :  (15 min. from 270/44 interchange)   Take 270 South and 

exit on 44 East.  Then exit on Lindbergh (67) South.  Take Lindbergh for 

approximately 5 miles and turn left on St. Johnôs Church Road.  Make 2 

more rights to stay on St. Johnôs Church Rd.  Church is on the right. 

 

IMPORTANT PARTY INSTRUCTIONS ï  

PLEASE READ! 
 

NO DROP OFFS!  Drivers should escort their party into the facility 

                       and accompany them in to check in and receive nametags.               ċ 

No one will be admitted into event if they havenôt pre-registered. 

Please fill out registration form completely!  Missing information will be requested at check-in. 

This is not the Lafayette Christmas Party!  It is organized and paid for by St. Johnôs Church. 

 

RETURN FORM TO BECKY AT THE FRONT DESK BY FR IDAY, NOVEMBER 24th 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

ST. JOHNôS CHRISTMAS PARTY RESERVATION FORM 

Sunday, December 3rd ï 1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  --- Admission is FREE!! 

 
Please print name(s) of person(s) attending together: 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

   _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of Driver picking up at 3:00 p.m. 

 

_________________________________________________  Cell Phone _____________________________ 

             Driver is:    relative Å       staff Å         friend  Å       Call-A-Ride  Å 
 

 

RESERVATIONS WILL BE LIMITED TO 40-45 PEOPLE ONLY! 
 



BUILDING ACCESS IS CHANGING FOR EVERYBODY !!   ***VERY IMPORTAN T***!!  
 

Starting on Monday, October 2nd, our new building security system will be in full swing.  There wasnôt anything 

that happened that prompted the change.  It was simply that Lafayette had a desire to give everybody a more secure 

place to work.  In order to start-up this system there are certain changes that will affect everybody.  Below we sum 

up the changes for you: 

 

è    All exterior doors will be locked and secured 24 hours a day with the following exceptions ï 

 

×   The building wil l be locked until 7:45 a.m.  After this time it will remain  unlocked until 8:45 a.m. 

       Please make sure that you donôt arrive until AFTER the 7:45 time.  If you do, you will need to  

      wait with the person you are dropping off until the building has opened.  Please donôt drop them  

      off and drive away.  Wait with them until the doors have unlocked.  If you arrive after 8:45 a.m.,    

      you will need to ring the bell to get in the building.      

×   The exterior doors will then remain locked until 2:45 p.m.  At this time the main entrance will again be 

       unlocked until 3:30 p.m.  If you arrive for pick up before or after this time you will need to ring the 

       bell to alert the front desk that you are there. 

×   At any time you leave the building during the day, after signing out at the front desk and prior to  

      opening the front door, you will need to press the green button to the left of the front door.  Failure to  

      do this will set off an alarm. 

×  There will be no access through the lunchroom doors.  If you are coming for an appointment, a 

      tour or to pick someone up, please go to the main entrance. 

×   All doors allow people to exit at any point in time, so there should be no safety concerns for an 

      individualôs ability to exit the building either upon their choice or in the case of an emergency. 

 

 

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH ï ANNUAL SPECIAL NEEDS MASS   
By Janet Gardner (Proud Mother) 

 

Sacred Heart will be hosting its annual Special Needs Mass on Sunday, October 8th at 12:00 noon, individuals with 

special needs who would like to participate in the Mass as a Lector, Usher, Greeter, Petition Reader, or other 

function are asked to contact Kathy Houston at redstart1@sbcglobal.net or call (636) 861-3469. 

 

All are welcome to join Sacred Heart Parish in celebrating Mass with individuals and families with special needs.  

Following Mass, a luncheon sponsored by the Sacred Heart Pro Life Committee will take place in the Church Hall.  

If you wish to attend the luncheon, please RSVP with the number of guests who will be attending in 

shvp_respect_life@att.net.  We hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

FLU VACCINATIONS:   Once again Lafayette Industries is pairing up with Walgreenôs to provide flu vaccinations 

for both North and West.  The flu vaccinations have been set for Thursday, October 5th, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 

p.m. at North.  Then West will get their flu vaccinations on Thursday, October 12th, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 

p.m. at West.  If you didnôt give us a copy of your insurance cards, we still need those.  You can bring them with 

you even on the day of the flu vaccination.  As always, the strong reminder ï if youôre sick, stay home and donôt 

give your germs to anyone else.  Last year was a bad year for the flu here in St. Louis.  If youôre coughing or 

sneezing, stay home, please!!  Cough into your elbow, not your hand.  As well, fist bumps instead of handshakes.  

These few reminders and suggestions to alternative greetings will cut down a lot on everyoneôs germ exposure. 

 

 

mailto:redstart1@sbcglobal.net
mailto:shvp_respect_life@att.net


CAUGHT BEING SAFE  ï WEST AUGUST 2017 

 

 
 

Immediate left:  Cynthia Jackson, 

Tommy Michael, Lillian Kwok, 

Claire Gardiner, Robbie Gregg, Debbie 

Draper, Zach Leeker 

 

 

 

 

 Immediate right:  Scott Royal, Tim Sitek, 

 James Riester, Scott Risley, Suzy Morrow, 

 Curt Pfeiffer, Joe Oxler, Mike Nelson, 

 Adam Olivastro 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

              Above:  Lisa Cendekowitsch, Casey Florent,                    Above:  Becky Crump, Joe Wombacher, Tim Black 

        Ian Bagley, Charlie Bright, Dan Regan, Petra Bauer,        Stephen Schroeder, Katie Karcher 

        Steve Hart, Steve Smith 
 

 

 

 

 

Immediate left: 

 

Winners of the Drawing ï 

Joe Oxler 

Mike Nelson  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFETY IS NO ACCIDENT!!  

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO ALL OF THOSE 

RECOGNIZED!!  



 



Youõre  

In vited  To:  

 

 
3øöüð $ôûăðˑĂ !ýýĄðû 

Fall Luncheon  

 
When:  Saturday, October 21, 2017 

 

Where:  Salem in Ballwin United Methodist Church 
14825 Manchester Rd. Ê  Ballwin, MO   63011 

 

Doors will open at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Cost is $25 per person 
 

Make checks payable to Sigma Delta 

 

Please kindly RSVP by October 7th 

 

Reservations may be sent to:   
Bev Hanson Ê 469 Chamberlin Dr. Ê Ballwin, Mo 63021 

 

Silent Auction and Bake Sale  
 



 

     SAFETY TIP FOR OCTO BER     By Tom Heitert (Production Supervisor Extraordinaire) 

 
     One VITAL  segment of our Safety Program is knowing where everyone is.  An emergency requires 

we know the location of everyone at any given time. 

     To accomplish that, a daily attendance record is taken by each supervisor.  It is then kept at his or her 

desk.  A second, more comprehensive list is kept at the exit doors. 

     After attendance is taken, the employee becomes responsible to always inform the supervisor if he or 

she leaves their assigned area.  This would include getting a drink or going to the bathroom. 

     If an employee leaves the plant, they, their staff or their family must sign them out. 

     Your assistance with this would be greatly appreciated. 

 

 SAFETY IS NO ACCIDENT   - More Later!  

 

TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE :  It is the time of year to sign up for the Tootsie Roll Drives for a couple 

of our Knights of Columbus councils that are supporters of Lafayette Industries.  We already have the 

places and dates where St. Clement Knights Council #13604 will be collecting, out of the Des Peres 

area.  We need to get more people to sign up this year because in recent years the numbers of people 

helping out have been declining.  We are asking YOU to clear a spot on your calendars and give us a 

hand.  You get your choice of collection spots in Des Peres, and a shift is only 2 hours long.  October 6th, 7th and 8th 

ï St. Clement Parish, Anunziata Parish, Samôs Club, Daily Bread and The Egg and I.  October 13th, 14th and 15th ï 

Dierbergôs in Des Peres.  Contact Becky at bstillwell@lafayetteindustries.com if you are interested in helping out.  

Tom Daly will then send you an invitation at which time you can sign up.  We still have 11 time slots to help them 

fill  throughout these two weekends.    If interested, Tom Daly, the man in charge of the shifts will go ahead and send 

a link where you can sign up online.  Thanks to everyone, we have come a long ways but we have a ways to go.  

Thanks. 

     St. Joseph Marian Council #9522 will be collecting at Walmart this coming weekend and then also at Shop óN 

Save from Oct. 12th-14th.  If you get in contact with Becky S., I can help you get signed up to help out this long-time 

friend of Lafayette with their Tootsie Roll Drives.  We are grateful for those who have already signed up, but we still 

have spots where we can use you.  Thanks again in advance for your help. 

     Lafayette Northôs Knights of Columbus that have upcoming Tootsie Roll Drives would be St. Ann and Fatima 

Councils.  They have been very supportive of our North folks.  I donôt have the dates on those, but the Knights all 

over St. Louis will be starting this weekend and have Tootsie Roll Drives the next two weekends.  If you see the 

yellow apron of the Knights, be sure to give a little bit, even if you donôt take the Tootsie Roll.  It helps out 

Lafayette! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANGELA GENTILE - FIRST TIME AUNT ! By Diane Gentile (Proud Mother and Grandmother) 

 

     On September 7, 2017, Angela Gentile became an aunt for the first time.  Her little nephew, Cassady Ryder 

Gentile, weighed in at 8 lbs., 10 oz.   

     Angela loves holding him and just wants to (in her words) ñsmooch him up!ò.  She is very excited and happy for 

her brother, Ronnie and her sister-in-law, Alexis.  We know that she will be the best aunt ever.  This little guy 

doesnôt know just how lucky he is!  And by the way, Grandma and Grandpa are very happy and excited too!! 

 

mailto:bstillwell@lafayetteindustries.com


WEST ART CLASS ï FRIDAY,  SEPTEMBER 8TH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      WAY TO  

 

  WORK HARD,  

 

      FOLKS!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK  YOU TO ALL OF OUR WONDERFUL  VOLUNTEERS!!!  


